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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Amenities Committee Meeting (incorporating H4H) held in The Sampson Room, Memorial Hall, Hathersage.
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 24th April 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	Peter Mander (Chair); Jane Marsden; Heather Rodgers; Pauline Whitney.

	Also In attendance:
	Steve Wyatt (Clerk); Graham Markham; 

	075/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllr. Rosie Olle; Deanne Markham and Alistair Cooke 

	076/17
	
	Variations in the order of business – none.

	077/17
	
	Declarations of interests – none.

	078/17
	
	The minutes of previous meeting of 27th March 2018 – were approved and signed by the chair.

	079/17
	
	Project Progress – comments made were:
· Manhole cover lifters need to be purchased but Graham said he may have seen them.
· The water meter is beneath a large manhole cover. Can an internal meter for easier reading be fitted – Clerk to enquire of Severn Trent. 

· It was agreed and noted that HoH is only used for community charity events.
· A zero rates demand had been received. The Clerk will check the period that this is for – Clerk’s note post meeting – the period is 01/04/18 to 31/03/19.
· It was noted that broadband is now installed and working.

· Cllr. Marsden will arrange for the large trough to be delivered.

· The curved bench is in place and everyone thought that it looks excellent – it was noted that it took 5 men to lift the bench into place so it should be safe enough.

· The view was the new and old buildings complement each other very well.

· There was a question about whether the rear of the Parish Rooms needs blanking off but it was thought to be ok for now as it is no more open than it was previously.
· There was a question about the disabled toilet handrail being on the wrong side of the loo. Clerk will enquire of Simon Gedye.
The meeting considered the following were still to be completed

· Bus shelter –the Clerk will chase up on progress and pavement reinstatement and removal of the traffic light controller. DCC are to be asked to come and meet HPC as the design of the bus shelter was theirs, to understand what the blockers are. Contact had previously been with Alex Sidebottom.

· Fitting of the baby change table as specified by Cllr. Marsden and agreed.

· The Emergency cord in the disabled toilet has been found on the floor twice. Is it faulty?
· Handrail and letter box to be fitted outside of the cleaner’s door.
· Coat hooks on rear of toilet doors – T&CW to be asked to fit.
· Rising hinges for the disabled door to allow it close under gravity.

	080/17
	
	Fundraising.

The fundraising had achieved its objectives. The funds will be transferred to HPC just leaving a small balance to keep the account open for now.
It was noted that £152.74 had been taken out of the donations box today. The RFO will be banking this with Natwest.

	081/17
	
	Opening event review.

It was thought that the opening event went very well with the just right number of people attending.
As a learning point – crown control barriers may be useful at future events to allow the pavement to be kept clear for passing pedestrians.

	082/17
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence. None.

	083/17
	
	Items for the next meeting – Review the opening event.

	084/17
	
	Date of next the meeting: to be arranged once most of the outstanding items are completed.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 08:30pm.
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